
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       August 2, 2011 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 I taught political science at the State University of New York at Brockport for forty-
one years.  During this time I encountered more than 10,000 students, some of whom have 
gone on to become federal judges, prominent attorneys and businesspersons, and professors.  
Paul Giglio is one of the five most outstanding students whom I have encountered.   
 
 If you have consulted Paul’s transcript, you will recognize that he is intellectually 
brilliant.  He writes grammatically and persuasively, is articulate in class debates, and grasps 
comparatively esoteric reading at a level unusual in undergraduates.  The college awarded 
him summa cum laude graduation honors. 
 
 What has most impressed me about Paul Giglio was the positive influence he had 
within our campus community.    For instance, he personally created the college’s pep band, 
an institution that did not exist until Paul applied his organizational skills.  Her mentored 
three classes of incoming students both in the dormitories and in Delta College, a special 
inter-disciplinary entity within the broader college. 
 
     In April the State University of New York awarded Paul the Chancellor’s Award for 
Excellence, the single most prestigious honor S.U.N.Y. offered its students. 
 
     Paul was not born with the proverbial silver spoon in his mouth.  He worked in 
restaurants and as an outstanding pianist in order to finance his college education. 
 
      Though I am now retired I would be delighted to speak with potential employers and 
graduate schools.  I am available at 603-588-2005 to discuss him. 
 
 Paul Giglio will be a brilliant addition to any employer or graduate school.  I 
recommend him with great enthusiasm. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Stephen H. Ullman, Ph.D. 
Professor Emeritus 

 


